DUNKIRK CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT



620 Marauder Drive Dunkirk, New York 14048 Telephone (716) 366-9300 MR. KENNETH KOZLOWSKI

President

Board of Education

MR. MICHAEL MANSFIELD
Superintendent

August 2023

Letter to Parents for School Meal Programs

Special Provision Options (Provision 2 Non-Base Year & Community Eligibility Provision)

Dear Parent or Guardian:

We are pleased to inform you that the Dunkirk City School District will be implementing a meal certification option available to schools participating in the National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs for the 2023-24 school year.

What does this mean for your child(ren) attending the school(s) identified above?

- All students enrolled at the Dunkirk City School District are eligible to receive a healthy breakfast and lunch at school at <u>no charge</u> to your household each day of the 2023-24 school year. No further action is required of you. Your child(ren) will be able to participate in these meal programs without having to pay a fee or submit an application.
- First meals are free to ALL students. No charging will be allowed for second meals or ala carte items for the 2023-24 school year. Your child will still have the option to purchase extra food items and healthy ala carte items daily in the cafeteria on a CASH basis and/or by utilizing monies on ACCOUNT. For the coming school year, second meal costs are as follows:

Elementary 2 nd Breakfast	\$2.00
Elementary 2 nd Lunch	\$2.50
Secondary 2 nd Breakfast	\$2.50
Secondary 2 nd Lunch	\$3.00

If you have any further questions, please contact Debra McAvoy at 366-9300 ext. *2092, or by email at dmcavoy@g.dunkirkcsd.org.

Sincerely,

Debra A. McAvoy

School Business Administrator Assistant Dunkirk City School District